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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
May 7, 2012

City of Richardson, Texas

A Meeting of the City Council was convened at 6:00 p.m., Monday, May 7, 2012 with a quorum
of said Council present, to-wit:

Bob Townsend Mayor
Laura Maczka Mayor Pro Tern
Mark Solomon Council member
Scott Dunn Council member
Kendal Hartley Council member
Steve Mitchell Council member
Amir Omar Council member

City staff present:

Bill Keffler City Manager
Dan Johnson Deputy City Manager
Michelle Thames Assistant City Manager Administrative Services
David Morgan Assistant City Manager Community Services
Samantha Woodmancy Management Analyst
Vickie Schmid Deputy City Secretary
Gary Beane Budget Officer
Michael Massey Director of Parks and Recreation Services
Roger Scott Asst. Director of Parks &Recreation
Bruce MacPherson Managing Director - Eisemann Center

Call to order - Mayor Townsend called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

Visitors -

Susan Turitz Cooper, 1116 Greencove Lane, Richardson, expressed concern regarding the
proposed Seaway Tar Sands Pipeline scheduled to be implemented by Enbridge in late-
May/early-June and urged the Mayor and Council to use their influence with the North Central
Texas Council of Governments (NCTCOG) to stop the pipeline from transporting tar sands
crude because of the danger of line ruptures and water contamination. Ms. Cooper provided
handouts to the Council.

Dick Guldi, 7228 La Sobrina Drive, Dallas, advised that Enbridge plans to reverse the flow of a
36-year-old line to transport unrefined crude from Houston to Michigan, crossing two tributaries
of Lake Lavon and two branches of Richland Chambers Lake. Mr. Guldi provided Council with
a map showing the route of the pipeline. He expressed his concern regarding the possibility of
water contamination, referring to the rupture of Enbridge's repurposed pipeline which
contaminated the Kalamazoo River, Michigan, in 2010 and he urged Council to insist that
NCTCOG perform an environmental impact study before allowing the pipeline to be converted
to run tar sands crude.

Mayor Townsend recognized a group of students from Bishop-Lynch High School attending the
meeting.




